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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Tuesday 18th April 2006
Question No 15
Question:
Cllr J Neville 
"To ask the Manager to have arranged the relocation of the existing plastic bring-bank at Church Grove, Aylesbury to Sean Walsh Park in view of the severe inconvenience this is causing to nearby residents and will the Manager please note that on Saturday 31st of March the plastic bring-bank was emptied between 11 & 12 that morning but yet was overflowing by that night with the consequent litter problem in the nearby adjacent estate and would the Manager please note that the proposed relocation to the nearby Sean Walsh Park would not impinge on any residential estate and would complement the existing plastic bring-bank currently there and would the Manager make a statement on the issues raised in this question?”
Reply:
The positioning of Bring Banks involves many criteria which need to be satisfied, including parking requirements for customers and movement space for the servicing truck etc. Some Bring Bank sites which fulfil these requirements may be privately owned and the owner’s consent is required before placing bring banks at these sites. Accordingly, finding suitable locations for recycling Bring Banks can be difficult. Tymon  Bawn Community Centre fulfils all the requirements for a local Bring Bank location and losing it because weekend dumping by a minority of people would be a retrograde step for the local community.
In 2005, the plastic recycling Bring Banks which South Dublin County Council has supplied to the local communities in the county enabled over 4.5 million plastic bottles to be recycled. Problems are only encountered at the plastic Bring Banks at weekends and are not necessarily due to a lack of capacity but due to the illegal dumping of large bags of plastic bottles by individuals who do not put the plastic bottles into the containers as is required. 
The plastic recycling bring Banks as with all other Bring Banks, are supplied locally for  residents use, the idea being to provide recycling points within or close to communities to enable them to recycle the materials thereby reducing the amount of waste going to landfill. 
As stated in the question, the Council has already placed a plastic recycling Bring Bank at the Sean Walsh Park, Parks Depot Car Park, along with glass recycling Bring Banks. The removal of the plastic recycling Bring Bank from the Tymon Bawn Community Centre and re-locating it at the Sean Walsh Park, Park’s Depot car park, would not be in keeping with the Council’s aim of expanding the number of locally situated Bring Banks. 
As an alternative to re-locating the bring bank to Sean Walsh Park’s Parks Depot car park, the Environmental Services Department is currently seeking an alternative location within the immediate vicinity of Tymon Bawn Community Centre, so that this locally situated Bring Bank can be maintained at this location. 
Until this alternative location is found, the Bring Bank containers will remain at the Tymon Bawn Community Centre car park, however the Environmental Services Department will continue to provide an intensive back up service to try and clean up the illegally dumped bags of plastic bottles that are being left at the site at the weekends. Any local residents witnessing such activities should report the details, including vehicle registration numbers, to the Litter Warden for the area, who will investigate the matter and issue litters fines or take direct prosecutions as may be deemed necessary.


